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Mrs Lesley Hughes 
Headteacher 

ST. MARGARET’S ANFIELD CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Lower Breck Road, Liverpool L6 4BX  
Email: admin@st-margaretsanfield.liverpool.sch.uk 
Telephone: 0151 260 5522 
Fax: 0151 287 2891 
 With God, all things are possible. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I write to you all at an unprecedented time in our school history – in the knowledge that we may not be 
together again as a whole school family for some time.   
 
We have had to wait for the Government to decide that schools will close for the majority of children. It will 
be incredibly sad to not be together as the SMA family for a while, but we must trust that this is the right 
decision for the safety and wellbeing of all.   
 
As with all other schools in the country, we will be closing on Friday at 2:15pm until further notice.   
 
Liverpool City Council are currently working out how we can work together as a city to provide support to 
parents who are key workers, so that they are able to continue to go to work. This is because their jobs are 
crucial in helping to overcome the Coronavirus and help us within the community. When we have more 
information on exactly what this will look like, we will update you accordingly. It would be very helpful if 
parents who believe they are classed as key workers could contact school as soon as possible on 0151 260 
5522 or via email admin@st-margaretsanfield.liverpool.sch.uk  to inform us that you will need help to look 
after your child whilst you work during the closure period. Liverpool City Council are working with the 
NHS and emergency services to identify personnel that this will affect.   
 
Today your child will bring home a learning pack for them to work through. While this will of course not 
replicate the experience that our staff team provide for your child here at school, I certainly hope that this 
goes some way to provide a sense of routine to your child during this extended period away from school.  
The school’s website: https://stmargaretsanfield.co.uk/, has also been comprehensively updated and you can 
access links through the ‘School Closure’ tab and relevant class pages. This will be updated as often as 
possible by staff.  It mainly contains web links to a wealth of online resources, all of which are free to access 
at home.   
 
If you have any safeguarding concerns, you can also access support and advice through the Liverpool 
Safeguarding Partnership’s website - https://liverpoolscp.org.uk/scp/parents-carers/parents-carers and if you 
are worried that a child or young person is at risk of harm, abuse or neglect, as always, you can contact 
CARELINE on 0151 233 3700.   
  
Key Dates for your Diary 
All dates are currently on hold until further notice. 
 
Effective Communication 
We will continue to contact you via our school website, Parent App and Twitter.   
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

Mr L J Hughes — Headteacher 
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THANK YOU! 
 

I would like to say a huge thank 
you to every one of you for your 

support during this time. I am 
sure you will join me in thanking 
our staff members profusely for 
their commitment and hard work 
in ensuring that we provide the 

best possible continuity of 
service for your children, 

however that might look in the 
future. 

 
We look forward to seeing you 

all again as soon as we can. 
 

Mrs Lesley Hughes 
 
 


